

Married Students' Welfare Committee (MSWC) (A-M: OLD SBRA & Y-AA: NEW SBRA)

Indian Institute of Technology, Kanpur

Office Warden-in-Charge SBRA

Ref: 05/MOM/SBRA-MSWC/2017-18
Dated: October 18th, 2017

MSWC Minutes held on 18th October, 2017

MSWC & General Body (GB) members Present:

Santhosh Kumar (Member)

Ashwini Kumar (Member)

Yasar Arafat

Anubhav Dwivedi (Convener)

The following issues were discussed in the MSWC meeting that was held on 18th October, 2017:

1. Ratification of the previous minutes

There was no correction in the draft minutes, and minutes have been uploaded on the website

2. Discussion over the request by Mrs. Vibha Chandraker (Z/19, New SBRA) to unlock her house in their absence.

Recently one of the residents, Mrs. Vibha Sarangi staying in Z-19, New SBRA has requested to break-open the lock of her house in her absence through email dated 14th Oct 2017. The case has been extensively discussed in the MSWC meeting and the following conclusions were derived. The MSWC feels that the house can be opened only in the presence of either the resident or her family member. In any case the MSWC is not willing to allow the third party to open the house in order to avoid any sort of associated complications that may arise in future. Therefore, the MSWC requests the residents staying in Z-block to be cautious and immediately inform the convener or the SBRA office if someone makes any deliberate attempts to break-open the house (Z/19). In compliance with the institute norms, the Institutes' security and the estate office will be sensitized about the issue for further action.

3. Entry for SBRA families along with other residents during Antaragni – 17.

Unlike in the past, during the last year institute level events like Techkriti and Antaragni, SBRA residents were not allowed to enter through the family gate. Due to this, several SBRA residents and their families faced difficulties. This issue has been discussed in the previous MSWC meeting on 30th Mar 2017 (Ref: 01/MOM/SBRA-MSWC/2017-18). This has been again discussed in this meeting with the permission from Warden-Incharge, SBRA. The MSWC will request all the authorities associated with the events to kindly treat the SBRA residents at par with any other resident of this campus. One more issue faced by SBRA residents is the entry based on health booklets. Carrying health booklets by families and kids is troublesome in two ways: 1) Entry of spouse and resident through the gate

Dr. Kallol Mondal, Warden-in-charge, SBRA

Phone: 0512 259 7648 (O)

Anubhav Dwivedi, Convener, SBRA Phone: 0512 259 5958 (R) for families at different time points may create inconvenience for both the organizers and the residents, and 2) There is ample of chance for missing the medical booklets during the event in the crowd. The latter case is a very serious concern because the particular resident will lose the complete medical history, which is very important in some cases. Hence, the MSWC will request the organizers to provide two passes for each family. If the organizers fail to provide passes for the events, MSWC can take the responsibility and print the passes for residents. The competent authority may approve the passes in whichever the way they feel appropriate. The Convener will move the letters forwarded by Warden-in-charge, to the institute authorities and student bodies for their due consideration.

Minutes of the MSWC meeting will be put up on the SBRA website after the ratification.

Anubhav Dwivedi

Convener, MSWC

Kallol Mandal

Warden-in-Charge, SBRA

Phone: 0512 259 7648 (O)

Anubhav Dwivedi, Convener, SBRA Phone: 0512 259 5958 (R)